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Draft Minutes of the Ashmanhaugh Parish Council meeting

held on 04 November 2014 at 7.00pm in the Preston Rooms


Present:    


Councillor H Buxton - Chair







Councillor N Coleman







Councillor S Hewitt







Councillor W Mulhall







Councillor I Sharp







Councillor A Wiseman (part)



Officer



Mrs S Hunt – Clerk to the Council

            

 In Attendance -


Cllr Nigel Dixon  (District and County Councillor)







3 Parishioners

1. SIGNING OF DECLARATION OF OFFICE.

Mr William Mulhall and the Proper Officer completed the Declaration of Office and he was welcomed to the Council.

2. APOLOGIES
Cllr Gary Saunders - illness.  
Cllr Alan Wiseman – late due to travel.
3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None.
4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
4.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd September 2014 were agreed as a true and correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chair.
5. PUBLIC SPEAKING

The Chair adjourned the meeting at 7.06pm:
Mr D Riley addressed the meeting on behalf of the Cricket Club.  A Sport England grant had been secured to improve the facilities at Barton.  He expressed his thanks for the grant from the Poor’s Allotment which had been used to repair grass cutting equipment at Ashmanhaugh.

The year had gone well with four teams fielded.  The first team came 5th in the Premiership, the 2nd retained Division 5 status, the 3rd came 6th in division 4 and the 4th team were in division 7, the Norfolk league.  There may be changes to the league next year as it was sometimes difficult to find four full teams.

The Sunday team based at Ashmanhaugh won the Sunday Cup and the league.

The under 15’s team won the Alliance Cup and members are featuring in the 1st Team, and the Norfolk Team.  All other junior teams did well.  The website difficulties are now sorted.

The organizers are seeking information on the clubs history prior to 1980.

Councillor Wiseman joined the meeting.

The ground at Ashmanhaugh is well used, and plays well, with Junior teams, evening matches and Sunday matches played there.


Mr Riley was asked if he could provide a news roundup and fixtures list for the village Newsletter.

Mr Riley was asked with regard to the maintenance of the ground at Ashmanhaugh, given the focus on Barton.  The nets at Ashmanhaugh were very good, but had deteriorated.  Mr Riley told the meeting that the intention was to continue using the Ashmanhaugh field.

Mr Dixon addressed the meeting.  The budget from County Council was still under review and discussion.  The latest ‘Your Norfolk’ publication gave residents the opportunity to offer comments by detailing how to do this.

The County Council has an oversight role in respect to Healthcare in the County.  Councillor Dixon would be pleased to hear from any Parishioner who has had trouble accessing NHS dental care.

The Persimmon site at Hoveton is nearing completion, with most homes now occupied and only landscaping to complete.  Permission have expressed a desire to increase the site back to the Tunstead Road.  It is not in the County Policy to allow this increase, but the Policy can always be reviewed.
This expansion is currently on hold whilst Norfolk County Council look at that allocation from an Agricultural to Development Land perspective and look at the necessary investment for both St Johns and Broadland schools.

The surgery has an expansion already approved, but they have not implemented the permission as yet.

Jeanette Boardman sent apologies and a Police Report.  There have been no crimes reported in the village, the current SNAP priorities are about Anti social behavior in Stalham and at Hoveton Hall.
6. MATTERS ARISING
None.
7. CORRESPONDENCE.
7.1 
Parish Partnership Scheme – to consider any projects for Ashmanhaugh. Noted.
7.2
Email Anne Mulhall – noticeboard at Crossroads.  Cllr Buxton to investigate.
7.3
Norfolk County Council – budget priorities 2015/18 – available at meeting.

7.4
Norfolk Accident Rescue Service – Request for donation – Under current constraints it was AGREED that no donation be made.

8. THE COMMON.
Cllr Hewitt reported that the Council was currently awaiting a visit from Highways and that options were still being investigated with regard to the drainage issues in that area of the village.  January Agenda.  CLERK
9.
FINANCIAL MATTERS.
9.1
Thebank statements were signed by the Chairman as agreeing to reconciliation.
9.2
Receipts

a)
Precept second payment





£1,818.00
9.3
Payments were authorised for:- 


       a)    Mrs S Hunt for work carried out Sept/Oct 2014 chq 337726

£196.80
b) HMRC – sept/oct  chq 337727





£ 49.20
c) Mr N Sharpe – Newsletter Sept/Oct chq 337728



£ 40.37
d) Norfolk RCC – membership chq 337729




£20.00

9.4
The Precept for 2015/16 was AGREED at a zero increase at £3,500 plus £116.00 Local Council tax Support Grant.
10. NEWSLETTER.
Mr N Sharpe explained that he was covering the production at the moment, although he had received offers of help, however help was needed with distribution, especially to Beeston St Lawrence.  He would be investigating support for this.
11. FIRST TIME RURAL SEWERAGE SCHEME.
This is initially investigated after an application – anyone can make that application.  There are no time constraints, if Ashmanhaugh was to apply it wouldn’t be until at least 2018 in the next round of installation.  After much discussion the Council AGREED no further action at present.
12. TELEPHONE BOX.

Councillor Hewitt explained that the telephone box was still working for card only.

13. VODAPHONE RURAL OPEN SURE SIGNAL.

It was AGREED by the meeting on a majority of four votes to two, with Cllr Hewitt and Cllr Wiseman voting against, that the Clerk and Chairman could, in the case of time sensitive requests, offer the support of the Parish Council for applications made by others for 3G improvements, however no financial support is to be offered without the agreement of a Council meeting.
14. ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA.
None.
The Next Parish Council Meeting
Will be held  in the Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh on:-

Tuesday   6th January 2014 at 7.00pm
Signed:






Dated:
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Mrs Sarah Hunt – Clerk to Ashmanhaugh Parish Council
Weavers Edge, Chequers Street, East Ruston, Norfolk.  NR12 9LR

Telephone :-  01692 580859                                                                                                                                         email:-  sbmr@hotmail.com
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